Christian Service and Responsibility Committee Tuesday, July 20, 2021 6 p.m.

In Attendance: Jan Liss, Becky Nash, Tammy Vanderlinden, Kristy Nelson

Opening: Matthew 8 1-4, discussion on how to pray

Review of 5/18 minutes:

- A \$2,000.00 donation to United Way of door County was given as a one-time allocation. Future allocations to The United Way of Door County will be determined based on the agencies they plan to support and how those agencies suit the mission of the CSR/Stella Maris Parishes.
  - No Coventry Care or Secret Santa allocations, as the former is now closed and latter is not a 501c3.

Thank you note received from

Budget Report/ Allocations: No report.

**Updates:** 

- A. CARE 24/7 Food Pantry: Pantry stocking and use is doing well.
- B. Conversation partners: The pandemic put it on hold. Becky is taking inventory of teachers (9 at present) and students (13 at present). Summertime is busy, and fall may be the best time to resume.
- C. Creation Care Mission: Articles are published each month in the church bulletin. The pandemic has put a hold on activity, but in October, St Francis of Assisi will draw attention.
- D. Mission trip: Jan Liss and a grandmother/granddaughter went to St. John's shelter in Green Bay, where they organized and sorted donations of socks and other items.
- E. Parish Mission Planning: Jan Malchow reported via e-mail that the workbook/analysis/goals etc effort is continuing. This is an effort to get a discipleship plan of what Stella Maris parish is going to do to ensure a loving relationship with Christ.
- F. Pastoral Council: Pastoral Council: The pastoral council is finishing up the annual report. The process to replace Katrina Welborn is on-going. She has resigned in order to further her University studies.
- G. Respect Life: Monika has submitted bulletin articles regarding the status of the group.
- H. St. Vincent DePaul Society: Greg and Tammy report that they have served 25 people in need, spending \$8,900.00. A \$10,000. Donation was given by a generous donor. The group is planning to partake in a "Friends of the Poor" walk on 9/25, which is a nationwide walk.

Old Business: None

New Business: Box of Joy will ramp up next month. Additional members are wanted for the CSR committee.

Next Meeting: Sept.21 at 6PM at Sister Bay Submitted by Kristy Nelson